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Investment Steering Committee (ISC) Quarterly Report
Report by the Head of Investments & Insurance
Enquiries to Martin Quinn on 01245 431412
1. Purpose of the Report
1.1
To provide a report on ISC activity since the last Board meeting. There have been two meetings of the ISC during that period, on 12 October 2009 and 19 November 2009.

2. Recommendation.
2.1 That the Board should note the report.

3. Report of meeting on 12 October 2009
The ISC was presented with reports on fund and manager performance for the quarter ended 30 June 2009 and interviewed three of its investment managers. It agreed the dates for its programme of meetings for the municipal year 2010 and received a report on the implementation of the new target structure of the Fund.

Finally it considered the 2009/10 programme for the market testing of the services it receives. It agreed that the contracts of its independent investment advisers be extended, in the case of Tony Hardy by two years and in the case of Keith Neale by one year. It further agreed arrangements for the tendering of the institutional investment consultant contract, including the establishment of an Appointment Sub Committee to interview short listed candidates.  

4. Report of meeting on 19 November 2009

At this meeting the ISC was presented with reports on fund and manager performance for the quarter ended 30 September 2009. It was noted that for the second consecutive quarter the Fund had significantly increased in value.  By the end of September 2009 the value of the Fund had increased to £2,760,897,000, a rise of 13.8% on the value as at 30 June 2009 and 24.1% up on the value as at 31 March 2009. The Committee also interviewed another two of the Fund’s investment managers. 

A report was received which put forward proposals for consultation with various parties on a draft revision to the Fund’s SIP.  The proposals were approved and it was agreed that the draft revised SIP could be sent out for consultation.
The Committee also considered the operation of the current property mandate and examined the likely effects of rebalancing the mandate back to its benchmark weight and of an increase in the strategic allocation to property up to 15% of the Fund. It was the advisers’ view that UK commercial property represented a particularly attractive opportunity at current levels, relative to other asset classes. After due consideration it was agreed that the Aviva property mandate should be rebalanced back to its benchmark weight of 12% of the Fund and approval was given in principle to the strategic allocation to property being increased to 15% of the Fund subject to a further report on property being brought to the Committee when the actual property weighting approached 12% of the Fund. 
Consideration was also given to a proposal from Marathon Asset Management, one of the Fund’s investment managers, that the investment restrictions on unlisted equity and distressed debt, currently applying to their segregated mandate, should be relaxed. Having studied the arguments and the views of the advisers, the Committee agreed the requested relaxation.
Finally the Committee received an invitation from Baillie Gifford & Co, one of the Fund’s longest serving investment managers, to a Local Authority Investment Seminar & Training Event that is being organised for 6-7 October 2010 in Edinburgh.  It was agreed that Baillie Gifford be informed that the Committee would like to accept the training opportunity and that this opportunity also be extended to the members of the Essex Pension Board who were not also members of the ISC. 
5. Background Papers

5.1 ISC meeting 12 October 2009 – Agenda and minutes.
5.2 ISC meeting 19 November 2009 – Agenda and draft minutes.
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